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As I write this article I have about 30 days left as Governor. WOW, 

where has this past year gone (or should I say the past 4 years)?   I 

say 4 years because when you decide to take on the challenge of  

being a District Governor it starts with people believing in you and 

with you believing in yourself. You look at the various Governors 

that you`ve had as a member, a Zone Chair, and as a Region Chair 

and you ask yourself; is this something that I want to do to help 

better my club and my district?   

You spend the first year campaigning for the position of 2nd Vice-District Governor, a position which  

begins the process of learning what`s expected of you as you move up. It`s very important for anyone 

taking on this position to build on what they know (or what they think they know) by sitting back,  

watching and learning. There are many aspects to being the Governor and a multitude or responsibilities 

that come with the office.  Of course you must adhere to the Lions Code of Ethics as well as you own    

desire to do what’s best for the district and not for one individual or club.  

Each club is both autonomous with its own officers and local programs and simultaneously part of the   

district. The Governor is the face of the district and our new faces are DGE Jack Patton, 1VDGE Scott  

Berry and 2VDGE Leo Schaefer. Each will have their own style, but will ultimately lead with the intent of 

bettering the district and ensuring it’s continued growth.  

The New Baltimore Lions had a great turnout for their first “Polish Night” with over 300 in attendance 

recently and our other clubs are still doing events in their respective areas. The Beaumont Silent   



Children Dinner was, as usual, a HUGE success. I don`t have an overall total at this point but I would like to 

acknowledge the Chesterfield Township Lions Club’s very generous contribution. They recently sold their 

clubhouse and provided a check to Beaumont in the amount of $20,000!!  I am estimating that this will push 

the total to over $35,000 for the night.  

We had our last Council of Governors meeting recently as well as the Multiple District 11 state convention. 

I`ve included a picture of me with our incoming Lions President, Gudrun Yngvadottir. In the photo, I am        

presenting her with a shawl from me on behalf of the district. She has a very warm and friendly personality, 

as does here husband Jon (pronounced yawn). Her last name translates into “daughter of Yngva”. She is 

from Iceland where they have 2,500 Lions members out of a total population of approximately 300,000. If 

this ratio were to be      applied to the USA, we`d have about 24 Million members. If Iceland can do it, we 

here in the USA should make a better attempt at retaining and obtaining new members for the next 100 

years! 

I still have several events to attend and items to take care of before my term as District Governor ends on 

June 30th. I look forward to those visits and to attending the Lions International Convention in Las Vegas 

from 6/28 to 7/3 where I`ll be able to see Lion Jack become the newest official District Governor for 11-A2.  

District Governor John Bingham, Jr presented a shawl with “District 11-A2” 

emblazoned upon it to First Vice President Gudrun Bjort Yngvadottirat the 

Multiple-District Convention held recently in Grand Blanc.  The FVP is shown 

seated next to her husband, PID Dr. Jon Bjarni Thorsteinsson . 



1VDG Jack Patton 
Greetings fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos! 

Well, I think this letter will be a continuation from last 

month’s letter! It sure has been a busy four weeks. 

Starting off with “Evening with the Stars” at the Sterling 

Heights Lions club house on April 21: a fun time was 

had by all. This year they added a new singer to their 

line-up; an outstanding and convincing impersonator of 

good old Elvis!  

A couple of days later I went to the District Lioness    

Forum at Leader Dog. At this meeting, Lioness Fran   

announced that the Lake Orion Lioness Club was named 

the District 11-A2 Lioness Club of the Year. Way to go 

Lake Orion Lioness!!  This was the Lioness’ last district 

meeting of the year. Hats off to Lioness Fran Black who 

has done a great job this past year as the Lioness       

Liaison.    

Moving on, the next event was the Madonna Dinner. Lion Charlotte and I got there a little late due to the 

stupid traffic, but besides that everything went great. Governor John even won himself a new tuxedo!  

Next--Bear Lake spring cleanup. The weather was a little wet, but all of us got a lot of the items on Lion 

Dennis’s list complete. Besides the rolled-over tractor incident, everyone had a good time! 

Moving on to the Beaumont Silent Children’s dinner:  just like every year, good food, good program. This 

year PDG Lion Ron Papa won the Ralph Lynam Award. Congrats, Lion Ron, well deserved! 

Wrapping up the month of May was the Bear Lake Picnic, followed by the MD Convention. We welcomed 

125 visitors to the camp for dinner, and we had 225 attendees at the Convention. Special guest was our 

LCI Vice President Gudrun Yngvadottir, and her husband PID Dr. Jon Bjarni Thorsteinsson.  Lion Gudrun’s 

theme for this coming year will be “Looking Beyond the Horizon”. Hats off to PDG Bob Sturgis, MD       

Convention Chair, for doing such an outstanding job. 



That’s it for now! We will see some of you at your induction of new club officers, and also at the new club 

officer training on June 23rd at Leader Dog.  

Lion Jack Patton DGE 

PEACE 

 

The Beaumont Silent Children’s 39th Annual “A Very 

Special Evening” was held on May 16th .  More than 300 

people attended the gala and learned how Beaumont 

speech/language pathologists work with the children in 

their program.  Congratulations go to PDG Ron Papa 

who was presented with the Ralph Lynam award during 

the evening! 

 

 

Lioness Liaison Fran Black is shown 

here during the Parade of Checks 

presenting a donation of funds 

raised by the Macomb Township 

Lioness.   





Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

It is hard to believe that my term is almost over.  It has been a great year and I was able to meet a 
lot of nice people.  I thank all of you for your kindness when I came to visit your club.  You ae a busy 
group of Lioness!   
 
At our joint meeting we named the Lake Orion Lioness Club of the Year.  They may be small in  
membership but they are a very busy club!  Our Spring charity was Paws With a Cause.  Please have 
all checks to me by the middle of June.  For those clubs who gave to our Fall project, thank you!  We 
did have a demonstration of how the dogs work and what they do. 
 
Our conference will be held in Muskegon on the first weekend in November with registration forms 
going out in August.  I look forward to seeing you all there! Again, please get your rosters to me by 
June.   
 
At the joint meeting Governor-elect Jack Patton announced that Lake Orion Lioness Angie Boomer 
will be Liaison next year.  Have a great year, Lioness Angie! 
 
Again, I thank all of you! 
 
Lioness Liaison Fran Black 



The Annual Bear Lake Camp Clean-up was held on May 12.  Despite some cold and damp weather many 

folks showed up and managed to knock off most of the items on Lion Dennis’ to-do list!  Great job every-

body! 

Volunteers were treated to a delicious lunch afterwards, including the Camp’s famous snickerdoodles! 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Berkley Lions Club welcomes Kyle Geralds, no sponsor was reported. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Christian Ophus, sponsored by Dan Hartwell. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Diane Teller, Sponsored by Ronald Earle. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Erin Carlson, sponsored by Ronald Earle. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Lauren Sawyer, sponsored by Ronald Earle. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes  Shawn Carter, sponsored by Ronald Earle. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Tara Carter, sponsored by Ronald Earle. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes  Zack Carlson, sponsored by Ronald Earle. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Bruce Macgregor, sponsored by Larry Cole. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Richard Rhoades, sponsored by Paul Clark. 

The Rochester Hills Lions Club welcomes Ashley Helm, sponsored Emily Helm. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Robert Osaer, sponsored by Michael Osaer. 

The Sterling Heights Lioness welcome John Bingham, Jr, sponsored by Sandra Varto 

The Sterling Heights Lioness welcome Nina Wasmundt, sponsored by Toni Dombrowski 












